Planning and Environment Act 1987

MELBOURNE PLANNING SCHEME

Notice of the preparation of an amendment (amended)
Amendment C323
The Melbourne City Council has prepared Amendment C323 to the Melbourne Planning Scheme.

The land affected by the amendment is within Southbank as shown on the map below:
[image: image1.emf]
The amendment makes changes to the Municipal Strategic Statement to support the enhancement of the Arts Precinct, amends the schedule to Clause 66 04 to include Creative Victoria as a recommending referral authority, inserts Schedule 7 to the Capital City Zone and rezones the land from Capital City Zone 3 (CCZ3) and General Residential Zone 1 (GRZ1) to Capital City Zone 7 (CCZ7) on a permanent basis, in order to promote uses that support the role of the State Significant Melbourne Arts Precinct.
The amendment makes consequential changes to Clause 22.01 (Urban Design in the Capital City) and Schedule 1 to Clause 43.02 (Design and Development Overlay) in order to ensure the continued application of these provisions. 

The amendment also applies Schedule 1 to the Parking Overlay to those parts of the precinct that were previously in the General Residential Zone. 
You may inspect the amendment, any documents that support the amendment and the explanatory report about the amendment, free of charge, at the following locations:

· during office hours, at the office of the planning authority City of Melbourne, Melbourne Town Hall 120 Swanston Street.
· at Participate Melbourne, the City of Melbourne’s online engagement hub participate.melbourne.vic.gov.au. 
· at the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning website www.delwp.vic.gov.au/public-inspection.
Any person who may be affected by the amendment may make a submission to the planning authority about the amendment. Submissions must be made in writing giving the submitter’s name and contact address, clearly stating the grounds on which the amendment is supported or opposed and indicating what changes (if any) the submitter wishes to make. 

Name and contact details of submitters are required for council to consider submissions and to notify such persons of the opportunity to attend council meetings and any public hearing held to consider submissions. The closing date for submissions is Thursday 25 July 2019. A submission must be sent to: 
· planningpolicy@melbourne.vic.gov.au; or, 
· Robyn Hellman, Co-ordinator- Planning Policy, City of Melbourne, PO BOX 1603, MELBOURNE VIC 3001
The planning authority must make a copy of every submission available at its office for any person to inspect free of charge for two months after the amendment comes into operation or lapses.

EMMA APPLETON
Manager, Urban Strategy

